

## BALDWIN COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS

EDDIE TYLER, M.Ed. Superintendent

December 4, 2018

**Board of Education** 

MIKE JOHNSON District 1

ANDREA LINDSEY District 2

TONY MYRICK District 3

JANAY DAWSON
District 4

NORMA LYNCH District 5

CECIL CHRISTENBERRY

SHANNON CAULEY District 7 Mr. Charles F. Gruber, Chairman Baldwin County Commission 312 Courthouse Square Suite 12

Bay Minette, AL 36507

Dear Mr. Gruber,

We have been in contact with Highway Department concerning work requested to be done at Baldwin County Board of Education's Stapleton Elementary School. The Board has an Easement/Use Agreement in place with the Methodist Church who owns the property that we would like to put a parking lot on. This would help the school tremendously due to limited parking on campus. Mr. Tom Waters has sent Mr. Joey Nunnally a copy of the easement. The County's Highway Department has provided estimates on equipment, labor, and materials. We would appreciate it if the commission will consider contributing the county's equipment and labor to come on site and do the work. The Board will pay for all material. The Department's estimate for equipment and labor to be \$21,735.60 and materials to be \$13,245.50..

If you need any further information, please contact Tom Waters, Business Operations and Purchasing Manager, via e-mail at <a href="mailto:twaters@bcbe.org">twaters@bcbe.org</a> or by phone at 251-580-1913. Thanks for all the commission does for the Baldwin County School System.

Sincerely,

Superintendent

Baldwin County Board of Education

CC: John Wilson, CFO